                      Chairman’s Report AGM 2019  (2018-2019)
First of all I am pleased to welcome aboard. Antonio Di Angelo as our new Treasurer who now produces regular spread sheets of our financial position. Also as reported last year at our AGM 2018 the Royal Bank of Scotland which holds our bank account closed in Sutton last year. I'm pleased to report that Antonio has successfully moved our account to HSBC in Sutton after overcoming many difficulties created by online banking and new financial procedures. Records of past AGM's have been posted on our website and can be viewed on www.foscp.org.uk

We started off the new year with a walkabout in SCP with our new local ward councillor Jed Dwight and we showed him the progress and hi lighted some of the concerns for the park which he has promised to assist us with. This was then followed up by a Walkabout meeting in SCP with our new LBS Neighbourhood Manager Valeria Carli and colleague Lloyd Tilbury to go through all the outstanding issues and to assist in the production of a new Action Plan 2019 for the park. One of the outcomes of the meeting was to improve ”The Close” and the “Elm Road West” entrances with new Welcome Signs. We applied to Sutton's Public Realm Fund for the new works and we are pleased to advise that these new signs are now installed. This now completes the long term aim of having a Welcome Sign at all the entrances. To view the Action Plans for the park visit our web site.
In March we had a Friends Groups Meeting with LBS and the main discussion point was the Council are developing a new “Parks and Open Parks Strategy” for the Parks.  This new strategy plans to recognize the value of having “Friends Groups” and the benefits they bring. Watch this space!
In April we joined the Volunteers organized by SNCV with a special planting day in the Paddock. LBS Bio Diversity Team have been successful in attracting funding from the Peoples Postcode Lottery for improvements to the meadow and wetlands area. As part of the works we had Tom and the Shire Horses from Richmond Park mowing the meadow. It's important conservation work and it was a wonderful sight to be seen. See web site www.sncv.org for future events.

Sutton Neighbourhood Watch have always brought much excitement to the park with their Annual Picnic in the Park which last took place in 2018. However it does involve a lot of hard work and they have decided to hold it every 2 years so the event was “rested” in 2019 and we hope it will be re introduced in 2020.  However as a fall back position there are dicussions with our local ward Councillor Jed Dwight and Neighbourhood Watch that if for any reason it can't go ahead maybe an Army Day or a Dog Show can be organized. 

The Bowls Club have on going repairs to their Clubhouse and we await a “Structural Report” from the Council to give it the all clear. Also pleased to announce that “idverde” have found a new football team, “Ace Elite FC” and they plan to have 2x5 a side pitches and 1x7 a side pitch which will bring the Pavilion back into regular use. We understand that we are losing  our new Neighbourhood Manager Valeria Carli under new restructuring plans by the Council and we await further advice. We now plan to brighten up the main entrance with 500 new Narcissi Daffs supplied by the Parks Dept and to be planted by the Foscp.
Finally many thanks to all our committee members for their voluntary contribution, our Local ward councillors and the Parks Officers for their all year round support.

                                         Enjoy the Park             Ray Leyden, Chairman, FoSCP
